# RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

## BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Held June 26, 2018

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. All trustees and Fiscal Officer (FO) were present.

VISITORS: Cindy Barnes, Barb Selegue, Ed Monroe, BJ Cottrill, John Huffer,

#### **GUEST SPEAKER**

Trustee Hupp made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee Glaub seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount \$13,330.56 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

5306	06/25/2018	BEN HUPP	\$427.00
5307	06/25/2018	Daniel VanBuren	\$169.51
5308	06/25/2018	Goss Supply Co.	\$1,177.00
5309	06/25/2018	Pleasant Valley Limestone	\$85.57
5310	06/25/2018	GARDNER INSURANCE	\$4,139.00
5311	06/25/2018	Englefield Oil Co.	\$394.55
5312	06/25/2018	Small's Asphalt Paving, Inc.	\$276.50
5313	06/25/2018	Barb Selegue	\$50.00
5314	06/25/2018	ADVANTAGE AG & EQUIPMENT	\$372.11
5315	06/25/2018	Lowes Companies,Inc.	\$82.50
5316	06/25/2018	NAPA Auto Parts	\$53.64
5317	06/25/2018	BRIAN JAMES COTTRILL	\$909.00
5318	06/25/2018	JENNIE DUVAL	\$964.21
5319	06/25/2018	STEPHEN GLAUB	\$584.94
5320	06/25/2018	JOHN E HOFFER	\$807.95
5321	06/25/2018	BENJAMIN C HUPP	\$686.14
5322	06/25/2018	BARBARA L SELEGUE	\$307.97
5323	06/25/2018	DANIEL NELSON VANBUREN	\$684.94
5324	06/25/2018	DONALD W WATKINS	\$861.03
5325	06/26/2018	Auditor of State	\$297.00
			\$13,330.56

<u>Correspondence</u> Township Trustees received a thank you note from the Lakewood bus drivers. The Licking Township Firehouse dedication will be July 14.

FO asked if the trustees would be interested in opening a savings account. The bank would require a \$25,000 balance and would earn 1% interest. Trustee said it sounds like more trouble than it's worth.

#### REPORTS

Safety

ZONING INSPECTOR Barb Selegue reported she issued 5 permits 15789 Main ST Brownsville-add deck, 8585 Honda Hills- new construction, 12255 Laurel Hill- new construction, 10913 Mt. Hope- new construction, 11616 Rankin RD- shed. There has been a variance request for 120 Woody Knoll DR for road frontage and lot size. In addition, he wants to give the cul-de-sac to the township.

There are 13 lot splits on Rankin RD done by Country Time.

She will be writing a letter to the prosecutor to ask why we do not get any answers from our legal representative.

## BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Held June 26, 2018

## **NEW BUSINESS**

Trustee Hupp would like to get the backboard, hoops and chains replace. Trustee Hupp made a motion to replace. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. All in favor.

### PUBLIC COMMENT

Barb Selegue reported \$657 was made at the yard sale. They sold 4 old tables and all of the old chairs. They would like to use the money to replace more tables and chairs.

Trustee Hupp made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Trustee VanBuren. With business complete, the board adjourned at 7:51pm.

Ben Hupp-President

Daniel VanBuren Vice President

Steve Glaub- Trustee

Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer